
                                                                                                                  
 
 
NORTHUMBRIAN WATER LIMITED 
 
STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANT CHANGES TO PRIMARY WHOLESALE CHARGES 2019/20 
 
In accordance with the Wholesale Charging Rules issued by the Water Services Regulation Authority 
under sections 66E and 117I of the Water Industry Act 1991 published in March 2018, this notice is to 
update stakeholders on the scope of any proposed significant changes to our primary Wholesale 
Charges for 2019/20.   
 
Wholesale Charges, as defined by Ofwat in the Wholesale Charging Rules, relate to the charges 
water and sewerage undertakers can impose on retailers for wholesale water and wastewater 
services.   
 
Northumbrian Water Limited intends to carry out a review of the structure of our Focus and Large 
User tariffs in line with our knowledge and experience of the non-household retail market. This review 
may or may not result in changes to Focus and Large User Tariffs. 
 
Additionally we are looking into the potential and options to charge for non-household vacant 
premises.   
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